
From: David Elwart <delwart@scprt.com>
To: Soura, ChristianChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov

Date: 1/7/2013 9:16:24 AM
Subject: request

Happy New Year Christian,
 
Long time no talk with – I hope all is well with you. I have a request – the annual spring SCITDA meeting is coming up 
in March. I know you are busy with the governor’s budget and legislative stuff – so I will not ask for you to speak 
again this year – but with the SC Hack and all that will be happening this legislative session regarding IT (and maybe 
restricting) can you recommend someone that I could reach out to? For the December winter SCITDA meeting we had 
the IG speak – I am not sure he would have anything new to offer – any ideas?
 
Thanks for any help / suggestions you might offer.
 
I would say let’s do coffee – but I doubt you have the time.
 
David
 
David Elwart
Chief Information Officer
South Carolina Department of
Parks, Recreation and Tourism
1205 Pendleton St.
Room 502
Columbia, SC 29201
(803) 734-0184 Desk
(803) 479-7351 Cell
delwart@scprt.com
www.DiscoverSouthCarolina.com
 
***This correspondence has killed no trees, however, several electrons have been disturbed***
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